
Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander                          Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 24th November 2014

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Andrew Jackson, Keith Maund, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches, Clare Talman

Apologies 
None
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 19 September were approved.
Matters arising
Nigel confirmed that the HQ plans had been received from GB.

The final lock has now been fitted to the new sliding doors on the Main Deck.


 It was agreed that a new key box should be purchased and would probably be fitted in the Galley. 


The boiler filters are currently being fitted.
GSL Report
Beavers: Karen reported numbers at 22. Richard has now left and is currently spending his time between the troop and the pack. Ben, with the help of Explorers, and a lady, who has just joined, is looking after the colony. They are currently working on Air Activities and Global Issues, and will be going bowling for their Christmas activity.

Cubs: number 30. Currently Tim is managing with the occasional help of Chris and the parent rota. Robin has also been helping out, and Karen has taken two swimming sessions. In addition to swimming the pack are also fencing and white spider climbing.

Scouts: number 40, down from 50, and currently busy on cooking and climbing.


Explorers: 12 attending regularly each week. Karen is running the Unit with the help of James. One member is currently helping with the colony, and one the troop. The District Chairman was in last week talking to them about being a magistrate.  They have also recently had a chocolate tasting night and done some mystery cooking . From January some of the unit will be helping with cubs and some with beavers as part of their DoE and progressional badge work. For their Christmas activity they will be going to AirHop at Guildford.
Financial 
Paul reported £2678 in the current account, but uncleared cheques of  
    Report        
£1650, leaving a balance of £1028. There is £15767 in the deposit account. Paul asked that if anyone is spending more than £100, to let him know so that he can monitor cash flow. He advised that Barclays would not issue a debit card for Karen’s use, but had issued a corporate credit card. This has a £1200 limit, and he will pay off monthly statements as they become due.

The Anticipated Expenditure summary was discussed and updated. It was agreed that funds from the Bruno Legacy would be used to finance the new internal doors, the doors above the back door, and the roof lagging. Penny is to advise Dick the name of a chippy who may be able to do the doors. It was suggested that the Council may provide a grant for the lagging.

It was also agreed that a projector and screen would be purchased. The pull down screen will be bought first to test the suitability of a portable projector.

Nigel advised that he and Karen had met with a lady who wished to hire the HQ for a week in July for a Tai-Chi gathering. The hire had been agreed in principle at a rate of £100 per day. Karen said that approximately 10 people will be staying overnight during that week.

The other possible hire by a yoga class has not materialised.


Les agreed to look at the contract/insurance/admin etc. for this and future hires. 


Penny said there may be an opportunity to hire out to choirs e.g. Euphonix, and Robin said that the University were short of space and looking for places to hire.

Building report
 Dick gave details of three quotes he had obtained for paving the grassed area of the back yard. In summary these were £10k for permeable matting with chippings infill, £26k for similar, and £39k for a resin based material. Karen said that she was against using chippings as these would certainly be used to play with by the beavers and cubs. An alternative that was discussed were blocks with grass infill. Paul thought there might be a case for a Grant and Andrew agreed to look at the type of grants that might be available and the conditions relating to them.

Paul said that he and Dick had looked at the downpipe located where damp was appearing at the bottom of the wall by the front stairs and had made a temporary repair. He said that the guttering does not go into the downpipe and Dick has now obtained a sleeve which he will fit to try to overcome this problem. Failing that the guttering may need to be lowered. Nigel commented that despite heavy rain recently the temporary repair seems to have stopped the damp coming through so the problem looks to have been identified.

Nigel and Robin have erected scaffolding in the back yard to store the Coypus in an upright position. General discussion on this thought the scaffolding to be too high and the possibility of storing the boats horizontally is to be investigated.

Safety
Nigel reported that a safety walkabout had been conducted prior to this meeting. Les commented that generally everything was in good order. Two items require attention – the ‘Fire Exit’ sign above the back door, and the fitting of tape on the boat deck to designate the pathway to the rear fire exit.
Any Other     
It was agreed that the licence for Ebbage should be applied for once  

Business
the repair work had been completed.



It was noted that boat inspections are now the responsibility of the 


Group. There will therefore be a need to establish a checklist for each 

boat to record that regular checks have been undertaken.



Paul advised that someone from the International Boatbuilding Training 

College (ITBC) at Lowestoft will be visiting HQ on the 4th December to 

look at the wooden gig Alert. This will be a no cost visit, and it is hoped 

that the ITBC will offer to repair the gig at no cost as part of their 


training for students.


Robin circulated pictures of a rope clutch that possibly could replace a 

jamming cleat for use in raising and lowering the gigs.



It was agreed that the HQ plans would not be digitised, but instead 


Nigel would photograph them to provide a separate accessible record.



Karen said that she has 6 weeks to load the Leander data for Project 

Compass – the Scout Association’s online tool for managing admin 


activities all in one place. As a result, the on line Scout Manager will 

close down.
Future Dates
2 February 2015

Executive Committee meeting


20 April


Executive Committee meeting


June (date to be advised) 
         Annual General Meeting

